
January 27, 2010 

Here are the Latest Mission Up-dates from Haiti!!!  

 

  

More Rice to Pass Out to People in Our Villages Shelters Being Put Up As Quickly As We Can!!! 

  

Cloth Sides Being Put on Shelters Waterproof Roofing to Keep People Dry 

Over the past few days they continue to experience aftershocks which keeps people in fear as they wonder what 

their future holds. 

We have continued to find supplies of rice and foods like spaghetti to distribute to the villages where we work and 

some others as well. Today alone we were able to find 2,000 more pounds of food...Praise God!! 

Our Haitian men are building temporary shelters as fast as we can find lumber, plastic tarps and heavy cloth. Each 

shelter has a wooden frame, a heavy tarp as a roof and cloth sides. We have been able to build 24 so far and are 

currently working on putting up 9 more.  The shelters hold approximately 30 people and some of them hold more. 

Inside they are divided by heavy cloth also to give families some privacy. 

It is important to build as many as we can because the next problem could be rain and then people will suffer even 

more than they are now. 

The US Marines continue to give out meal replacement drinks not just to our villages but in the entire area and 

they are still using our medical clinic to treat the injured that are being found each day. 



The Haitian people have asked me to personally thank everyone who has made donations to our mission 

organization. Everyone in the area is so impressed at how quickly we have been able to find food, shelter and 

water now for them. This is because we have spent many years training up Haitian leaders to handle things even 

when we cannot be physically there such as a time like this. When we equip and train Haitian leaders, they know 

how to reach out to their people!!  

We continue to see more and more people coming to Christ!! Since the earthquake happened, services are held in 

Neply every morning at 4:00 am and every evening at 6:00 pm. 

Please continue to be a voice for Haiti and we ask that if you cannot give a donation, that you will talk to others 

about our organization!!  

We cannot forget the people of Haiti in the months to follow and we need to continue to minister to their needs!! 

We are so grateful to those of you who have given donations already!! God Bless You!! 

 

Joy Jones 

Executive Program Coordinator 

905-984-4230 

"Compassion IS the Heart of God!" 

 


